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Welcome to the winter edition of the City Chronicle.  

After a gorgeous autumn, winter is here and that means – amazingly - that we are about half way through the year already.  
And what a busy first half of the year it’s been!  

The Koorana Reserve Upgrade is complete, so we’ll be watching soccer matches there soon. The Baldivis Sports Complex is 
moving steadily towards completion and we’re looking forward to the cricket season getting underway at this brand new facility 
later in the year.

Meanwhile, the refurbishment of the Rockingham Arts Centre is almost finished, the Mersey Point seawall, and Point Peron spur 
groyne have both been completed, and if you’ve got a four legged friend in your life, you’ll both enjoy checking out our newest 
enclosed dog park at St Claire Reserve in Port Kennedy.

It’s been a year already since the opening of the Rockingham Youth Centre on MacKinnon Street in Rockingham. 
With school holidays coming up next month this is a good time to visit the City’s website and check out the range of  
fun programs on offer at the Centre.

As winter sets in there’s always the chance that we will get some pretty severe storms.  
So please have a look at our tips on page 13 to help prepare your home for winter. 

Although we said goodbye to QR codes and mandatory mask wearing some time ago,  
COVID is still out there. So it’s really important to remember the simple personal hygiene  
rules that we have been following so strictly for the past two and half years, and to  
maintain physical distancing wherever possible. 

I hope you’re staying safe and well. Please enjoy this edition of the Chronicle. 

City of Rockingham Mayor, 
Deb Hamblin



 

Major Projects
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Koorana 
Reserve Upgrade
At the time of writing there 
were only a few items left on 
the to-do list for the Koorana 
Reserve upgrade, so by  
mid-June it should be virtually 
complete. Work completed as 
part of the project includes:

• Fit out and finishes of  
 clubrooms including all  
 toilets, sinks, flooring,  
 lighting, change  
 room benches

• Irrigation and turf  
 replacement on the  
 existing playing field area

• Installation of new  
 floodlighting

• Completion of the car  
 parking including  
 garden beds

• Landscaping throughout  
 the site

• Installation of facility  
 security and CCTV.

Once the turf has been 
established, the upgraded 
facility and reserve will be 
ready for the Port Kennedy 
soccer club to kick off the rest 
of their season by around the 
middle of winter, followed by 
the Hillman Hornets Cricket 
Club’s summer season.   

Work on the major elements of the Baldivis Sports Complex is rapidly coming to an end, with the main pavilion and change 
rooms scheduled for completion in June.

Works completed in the first half of 2022 include:

• Fit out and finishes of main pavilion and change room  
 building including all toilets, sinks, flooring, lighting, and  
 change room benches

• Installation of new floodlighting

• Completion of the northern car park including garden beds

• Landscaping throughout the northern half of the site  
 including foot paths, garden beds and planters, and small  
 nature playground

• Installation of security and CCTV.

Works on the Indoor Sports Complex completed in the first 
half of 2022 include:

• Installation of all structural steel, roof cover, low level  
 roofing and internal ceiling works

• Installation of all building cladding, windows, doors, etc.

• Installation of internal walls

• Commencement of the installation of the sports  
 court flooring.

This exciting new community sporting facility will be ready for 
the start of the cricket season in late spring.

Baldivis Sports Complex



Rockingham  
Arts Centre 
The Rockingham Arts Centre is scheduled to reopen in early July following 
a $300,000 refurbishment to improve capacity, flexibility, visual appeal  
and security.

The Gallery now has a flexible layout with more display space, new art 
hanging systems, and upgraded lighting. The Multipurpose Room is now 
brighter and well equipped for regular paint and clay activities. The interior 
has been reconfigured to increase the size of the storeroom and separate it 
from the hireable Studio space. New CCTV and security has been installed, 
along with improved wayfinding thanks to additional signs around the Arts 
Centre and Gary Holland Community Centre.

Port Kennedy 
Dog Park
Have you and your pooch checked out the City’s newest off-leash 
dog exercise area in Port Kennedy yet? The park at St Clair Reserve, 
on the corner of Chelmsford Avenue and Warnbro Sound Avenue, 
has a separate small dog area and an all-dog area with plenty of 
exciting play spaces and opportunities for dogs and their owners 
to socialise. There are obstacles and play elements for the dogs to 
explore, as well as large grassed spaces, seating, weather shelters, 
accessible drink fountains and dog drinking bowls, and an accessible 
footpath. The car park at St Clair Reserve has also been expanded 
and includes accessible parking.

The new dog park is the City’s fourth ‘pawpose-built’ dog  
exercise area. The others are at Bayview Reserve (Rockingham),  
Barri Barri Park (Baldivis), and Seahaven Reserve (Waikiki). Visit  
rockingham.wa.gov.au/petrec for more information.

Projects completed 
or nearing completion

Mersey Point Granite Seawall 
Construction Stage One

Point Peron Spur Groyne and 
Breakwater Construction

Dredging at Bent  
Street Boat Ramp 
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Around Our Community

City of Rockingham residents are encouraged to 
nominate a group or individual that has made our 
community a better place, as part of the Australia  
Day Council WA Community Citizen of the Year  
Awards 2022. 

There are four Award categories:

• Community Citizen of the Year 

• Young Community Citizen of the Year  
 (under 25 years of age) 

• Senior Community Citizen of the Year  
 (over 65 years of age)

• Active Citizenship - Group or Event. 

The Awards recognise organisations and people  
who have made a notable contribution during the 
current year and/or those who have given outstanding 
service over a number of years. They will be presented  
on 26 January 2023 at the City’s Australia Day  
Citizenship Ceremony. 

Nominations close on 31 October 2021.  
Visit citizenshipawards.com.au/nominate 

Do you know someone who has made an outstanding contribution to our community?

Seniors and 
Carers Expo
The City’s Seniors and Carers Expo is the ideal 
promotional opportunity for organisations and 
community groups offering fun, support, or services  
to seniors and carers.

Stallholder and activity opportunities are now open  
for the 2022 Seniors and Carers Expo, being held on 
Friday 7 October at Mike Barnett Sports Complex,  
over two sessions from 10am - 12pm and 1pm - 3pm. 

Stallholder registrations close Friday 24 June, so don’t 
delay. For more information about other ways to be 
involved or to download an application form visit  
rockingham.wa.gov.au/seniorscarersexpo 

Community Citizen of the Year 
Awards: Nominate Now

 5

2022 Young Community Citizen of the Year 
Madelyn Ball
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Sports Star 
Awards

Golden Bay Pop 
Up Library 

This year, the City of Rockingham’s Sports Star Awards 
will celebrate 25 years of recognising and rewarding 
the achievements of local sporting individuals, clubs 
and teams participating in international, national, state, 
regional, and local competition levels.

City of Rockingham sporting clubs, associations, 
committees, schools, and individuals are invited to 
recognise local sports people or teams by nominating 
them in one (or more) of the Awards categories:

• Club of the Year

• Team of the Year

• Senior Sports Star of the Year

• Junior Sports Star of the Year

• Sports Person of the Year with Disability

• Volunteer of the Year

• John Brown Lifetime Achievement Memorial Award

Nominations close Friday 29 July. For more information 
and to download the nomination package, visit  
rockingham.wa.gov.au/sportsstar

The Golden Bay Pop Up Library takes place on the  
third Thursday of each month at the Golden Bay  
Coastal Community Centre on Tangadee Road  
in Golden Bay. 

A small lending library is available with a range of 
resources available for everyone. Children’s Storytime 
takes place each month at 10.30am and includes  
craft activities, stories and rhymes. Library staff are  
on-hand to provide assistance with customer enquiries 
and can assist with printing, job searching and  
accessing library resources. 

The library is open from 10am till 4pm, so come and 
visit. Library membership is free and can be done from 
the Pop Up Library. For more information, please visit 
rockinghamlibraries.com.au

Strategic Community Plan
The City will soon be commencing a major review of the current Strategic  
Community Plan (2019-2029). We hope to get as many people as possible 
involved in shaping the plan through a range of community engagement  
sessions. We will be advertising these sessions soon, so please keep an eye out 
for one that suits you. Your input is essential to help shape the future of our City.

Port Kennedy Masters Soccer Club 
Team of the Year 2021

25
YEARS
25
YEARS
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Youth Work Support 
for Young People
Rockingham Youth Centre (RYC) has Youth Workers available 
to provide one on one intensive support for young people 
aged 12 - 24 years. 

This is a free service for young people who can access the 
centre in Rockingham.

Key things to note:

• We are a consent-based service. Young people must be  
 aware of the referral and their participation is voluntary.

• We provide information, support, referrals and advocacy 
 for young people.

• We are not a clinical service. Youth Workers cannot provide 
 psychotherapy however may refer to appropriate services. 

• We follow the Youth Work Code of Ethics and the  
 young person is our primary client.

For more information please visit  
rockingham.wa.gov.au/youth

RYC Celebrates 
One Year 
Anniversary 
Time flies when you’re having fun - Can you believe the 
Rockingham Youth Centre (RYC) has already been open 
for a year? 

If you’re aged 12 - 24 and yet to check out the RYC, 
then our friendly team is looking forward to welcoming 
you. Whether it’s helping you improve your ability to 
land a job, developing leadership skills, or receiving 
health and wellbeing support, the RYC has got you 
covered. Over the school holidays we’ll have a range 
of fun programs available. In term three we’ll even be 
extending our operating hours so that you can enjoy 
more time to hang out with the team.

To learn more about the RYC’s first anniversary and  
the exciting programs on offer visit  
rockingham.wa.gov.au/youth
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Living Well 
If you are over 50 and looking for a fun and 
social way to keep fit, our LiveWell membership 
is perfect for you. LiveWell membership is 
exclusively for over 50’s and anyone with a 
disability. Membership includes: 

• Health club access from Monday - Friday until  
 5pm, and on weekends from 7am - 7pm. 

• A personalised program based on individual  
 needs with reassessments every six to  
 eight weeks. 

• Access to LiveWell group fitness at Aqua Jetty. 

• Access to five Strength for Life classes each week. 

• Spa and hydrotherapy pool. 

• Indoor heated leisure pool. 

• 25 m x 10 lane heated indoor pool. 

• 50 m x 10 lane heated outdoor pool. 

LiveWell members also enjoy the bonus perks  
of fun social outings throughout the year.  
So far in 2022, our LiveWell members have 
enjoyed our first two events of the year.  
These events are a lot of fun and a great  
bonus that gives you more than just a gym 
membership. Join online today. For enquiries 
about our LiveWell membership, give our 
membership team a call on 9591 0888 or visit  
rockingham.wa.gov.au/aquajettymemberships

Calling All 
Tweens
Trying to find a fun way for your 11 - 12 year 
old to stay fit and healthy? Aqua Jetty has you 
covered with our Tween membership specifically 
for 11 - 12 year olds. 

Membership includes: 

 Access to limited group fitness classes each  
 week at Aqua Jetty (guardian attendance may  
 be required dependent on class). 

 Indoor heated leisure pool.

 25 m x 10 lane indoor heated pool. 

 50 m x 10 lane outdoor heated pool. 

For further information or to see how we can 
help you achieve your fitness goals, give our 
membership team a call on 9591 0888 or visit 
rockingham.wa.gov.au/aquajettymemberships

Aqua Jetty

Go Pink with 
Aqua Jetty 
this June
Dress up in your best pink attire and join Aqua Jetty 
in their quest to go pink all through June to raise 
much-needed funds for the National Breast  
Cancer Foundation. 

Aqua Jetty will be running a number of events 
throughout June and we welcome everyone to come 
along and participate. For further details, head to our 
website rockingham.wa.gov.au/aquajetty or keep 
an eye on our Facebook page. 



NAIDOC Week 
Storytime
Join a librarian in reading the Waakarl Dreamtime 
story and create your own Rainbow Serpent sand art.

Rockingham Library 
Thursday 7 July  |  10am - 10.45am 

Ages 2 - 5  |  Free event 
Bookings not required

 9

Rock Port
Have you registered with Rock Port yet? It’s the City’s online portal 
where you can get lots of your City-related admin done. Sign up to 
Rock Port (cityrockport.com.au) to submit online requests, make 
online payments, lodge your building and planning applications,  
and use other online services including checking your rates balance  
and subscribing to updates on items open for public consultation. 
And the beauty is you can do this anywhere, anytime. 

Register for eRates
Go paperless and register for eRates to receive your annual  
and instalment rate notices via email. Simply complete the  
online form at rockingham.wa.gov.au/erates to register  
and let us do the rest.

Be School Ready
In partnership with the Child and Parent Centre - East Waikiki, 
we are pleased to present the 2022 Be School Ready campaign. 
Preparing your child to start school in 2023 can begin now as 
enrolments for kindergarten close on 22 July 2022. The campaign 
aims to support families in preparing their children for a positive 
transition into kindergarten in 2023. Further information and 
resources are available on the City’s website.



Environment

The City’s Parks Services team  
has a busy planting schedule  
this winter with about 4,200  
trees to be planted across the 
City’s parks, conservation reserves 
and streetscapes.

The City’s Greening Plan 2017 sets 
out how the City can address the 
impacts of tree canopy loss across 
the City. One of the goals is to 
plant 15,000 trees over five years. 
Now in the final year there are just 
600 trees remaining to reach this 
target. The remaining 3,600 trees 
being planted this year are part of 
our other programs.

The City also receives requests 
from residents to plant a street 
tree on the verge adjacent their 
property. If you would like a 
street tree please refer to the 
information on the City’s website 
at rockingham.wa.gov.au/ 
your-services/services-in-your-
street/trees

Unfortunately the City loses many 
of its trees each year through tree 
deaths and necessary removals. 
The City aims to replace these 
trees wherever practical to do so, 
and this year we will be replacing 
nearly 200 in various streetscapes 
and reserves.

In addition to the City’s planting 
programs we have received grant 
funding for greening works. 
Thanks to support from the 
Water Corporation and Western 
Australian Local Government 
Association, the City will deliver 
the Urban Forest Canopy Program 
with a selection of trees that are 
endemic to each of the approved 
locations in Baldivis, Port Kennedy 
and Warnbro.

Mass planting of native tube stock 
along the road reserves of Nairn 
Drive, between Blaxland Avenue 
and Ridge Boulevard in Baldivis, 
will commence in June to enhance 
the visual amenity of the area and 
screen the properties adjacent to 
Nairn Drive.

Landscaping of the Tamworth  
Hill Swamp corner of Nairn Drive 
and Safety Bay Road, and the  
road medians, will commence  
in August.

Greening Rockingham
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Plastic  
Free July

The Water Corporation and the Department of 
Water and Environment Regulation have recently 
endorsed the City as a Gold Waterwise Council 
for the third consecutive year. 

The endorsement recognises the City’s 
commitment to outstanding leadership in water 
efficiency and management, both in internal 
operations and in the community.

To achieve re-endorsement, the City was required 
to undertake an assessment of its progress 
against the water efficiency goals outlined in the 
2016 Water Efficiency Action Plan. Following 
this review, the 2021 Waterwise Council Action 
Plan was prepared to establish new water 
consumption targets, along with a new set of 
actions designed to help meet these new targets.

This latest action plan will guide works 
undertaken by the City over the next five years, 
continuing to build a more water sensitive City.

For more information on how the City is 
progressing as a Waterwise City please 
visit rockingham.wa.gov.au/your-city/
sustainability-and-environment/waterwise

Gold  
Waterwise  
Council

Tip

The growing amount of plastic in the sea is causing 
untold harm to marine life. Improperly discarded plastic 
products can easily spread within our oceans and are an 
immediate and local problem. The photo shows some 
of the plastic pollution collected on our local beaches 
during the 2019 Seaside Scavenge.

The City has recently joined Plastic Free July, a global 
movement of people and organisations coming 
together to end plastic waste. During July, the City will 
be encouraging its employees and the community to 
take up the Plastic Free July Challenge. We will also be 
releasing educational content to demonstrate how you 
can keep taking steps towards a plastic-free lifestyle.  

Here are a few ways to start using less plastic:

• avoid products in plastic, such as bottled water - use 
 a reusable water bottle.

• reduce plastic wrap by switching to reusable products.

• bring your own reusable container when  
 getting takeaway.

• recycle the plastic you cannot avoid. 

Plastic Free July provides the perfect opportunity for 
you to get started on your journey towards helping end 
plastic waste. Look out for updates on the City’s website 
for what’s happening within the City during July. 

Join the Plastic Free July challenge at 
plasticfreejuly.org

If you are looking for more ways to 
save water in your home or garden, 
Water Corporation periodically provides 
product and service discounts. Visit 
the Water Corporation’s Waterwise 
webpage to find out what offers are 
currently available.
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Corella Control 
Program 
Visitors to City Park have noticed that quite a few of the 
mature pine trees, some almost 20 years old, have been 
stripped bare. This damage, and lots more throughout  
the City, has been caused by two species of introduced  
corellas - the little corella and the Eastern long-billed corella.

The corellas are causing significant destruction of the  
City’s tree canopy and ongoing damage to other public  
and private assets and infrastructure, creating public health  
issues through ongoing fouling of public spaces, and  
putting habitat pressure on the threatened black cockatoos 
and other birdlife.

The City is implementing a corella control program, under 
a licence to Take Fauna Causing Damage issued by the 
Department of Biodiversity, Conservation and Attractions 
(DBCA), to reduce the number of these introduced birds to an 
ecologically sustainable level. No poison is used, and the birds 
are netted and humanely euthanased in accordance with  
the DBCA licence.

Culling any wildlife is potentially distressing to some people, 
but the City has taken this step as a measure of last resort after 
the non-lethal alternatives used for several years failed  
to have any impact. 

The South-Western Snake Necked Turtle (Chelodina oblonga) 
is an underwater apex predator that plays a crucial role in 
maintaining biodiversity in the City’s wetlands. The turtles 
are also beneficial to humans because they help to control 
nuisance insect populations in urban areas.  

In order to assess the health of the City’s aquatic ecosystems, 
in October 2021 the City engaged expert researchers from 
Murdoch University to continue monitoring the population  
of these turtles.   

The 2021 survey built upon previous surveys by adding seven 
new wetlands to the original study area. Consistent with 
previous surveys, the results highlighted a large degree of 
variability in population abundance across the study area.  
Adult turtles were also over-represented in captures at 82% 
of wetlands, providing additional evidence of increased 
mortality rates amongst juvenile turtles.  

If you see a turtle when you are out and about exploring the City’s wetlands, please be sure to report the sighting on 
the TurtleSAT smartphone application or by contacting the City’s Coordinator of Sustainability and Environment on 
9528 0333. If you can see the turtle is injured or in distress, contact the Wildcare Helpline on 9528 9055.

South-Western Snake Necked 
Turtle Population Monitoring



     

Community Safety

Prepare for 
Storm Season 
Every year from May to October, storms, lightning, hail, flash 
flooding and gale force winds can cause major destruction in 
the southern half of WA.

Reduce the risk of injury and property damage with these storm 
preparation tips:

• park boats and vehicles under shelter and away from  
 overhanging branches.

• trim overhanging tree branches and clear your gutters.

• store or weigh down loose objects around the outside of  
 your home such as outdoor furniture and trampolines.

• pack an emergency kit and check the contents regularly  
 (include items such as torch, wind up radio, first aid kit etc.)

• ensure pets are in a safe area.

• ensure your mobile phone is fully charged ahead  
 of any predicted storms in case you lose power.

• boat owners should securely moor their boats or  
 make sure they are protected on land. 

• monitor emergency.wa.gov.au for updates  
 and information. 

State Emergency Services can be contacted on 132 500 for 
urgent property repairs that you cannot fix yourself.  
Call 000 for life threatening emergencies.

Get Connected With 
Community Transport
The Rockingham Connect Community Transport Service is available to  
City of Rockingham residents who do not have easy access to transport.  
Eligibility criteria apply. 

The service also offers meaningful volunteering opportunities for people 
with a few hours to spare during the week. 

For more information on accessing the service or becoming a volunteer,  
call 9528 0333 or visit the City’s website  
rockingham.wa.gov.au/rockinghamconnect 

SmartWatch
SmartWatch, The City of Rockingham’s community  
safety patrol service, operates from 12pm - 4am every 
day of the year. With up to six patrol cars on the road  
at any given time, the service is focussed on visibility  
and targeted deterrence actions to enhance  
community safety. 

Each SmartWatch vehicle is equipped with four high 
definition 360-degree view CCTV cameras which are 
constantly recording. WA Police can access any of the 
recorded footage remotely at any time.

Residents can contact SmartWatch to report anti-social 
behaviour, hooning, neighbourhood disturbances, 
vandalism, graffiti and suspicious behaviour and activity. 
SmartWatch also takes patrol requests from residents 
who may be concerned about specific areas, as well  
as holiday watch patrols for residents who will be  
away from home due to travel or work for more  
than one night. Make a booking at  
rockingham.wa.gov.au/holidaywatch  
or on 1300 657 123.
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Note
SmartWatch is NOT a police service.  
For emergencies contact the police on 000,  
or 131 444 for non-urgent police attendance.
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Pop-Up 
Community Events
Neighbours Unite is encouraging neighbourhoods to  
re-connect with a series of Pop-Up Community events. 
Residents can grab a free cup of coffee, participate in some 
family-friendly activities and meet others who live nearby.

Keep your eyes peeled for a Pop-Up Community event in  
a pocket park near you.

Residents can also host a Neighbours Unite activity  
and be eligible to receive up to $150 reimbursement  
for event-related costs.

Remember, community safety starts with you.

Contact customer@rockingham.wa.gov.au or  
9528 0333 for more information.

The City of Rockingham is committed to helping 
keep residents safe on our roads. Your vehicle has an 
ANCAP safety rating based on the level of safety it 
provides to occupants and pedestrians in the event 
of a crash. The ANCAP rating also tests the vehicle’s 
ability, through technology, to avoid or minimise the 
effects of a crash. Find out your vehicle’s safety  
rating: ancap.com.au

World Elder Abuse 
Awareness Day
Each June, the City marks World Elder Abuse Awareness Day with events 
and information that highlight the rights of every older Australian.

Elders in our community continue to provide invaluable care and support 
to their family and friends. Changing property markets and recent 
impacts to the jobs market have seen many elderly parents choosing to 
have their adult children move back in to support each other.

It remains important for older parents to remember in these 
circumstances that they retain their rights to make all decisions  
related to their physical, emotional, social and financial wellbeing.

Elder Abuse Helpline 1300 724 679 

Email: rights@advocare.org.au  |  website: advocare.org.au



 15

Thinking 
About Spring?
It may be winter, but the City’s destination marketing campaign 
is looking ahead to the warmer weather with a feature in the 
popular Holidays With Kids magazine. In the June edition our 
three page editorial and full page ad in the print and digital 
versions will reach more than 340,000 people across the country. 
This feature, the City’s first interstate marketing activity in some 
time, is centred around our coastal attractions to capture the eye 
of potential visitors planning their spring and summer holidays, 
and entice them to Rockingham to Rediscover Family Time. 
Rediscover Rockingham.

Homelessness Week 
1 - 7 August 2022
Every night in Australia, 116,000 people experience some form of homelessness, from sleeping rough, to couch surfing or 
living in unstable accommodation situations.

The Rockingham Kwinana Homelessness Interagency Group has members from many local services and charitable groups 
who work tirelessly to support families and individuals who may not know where they will spend the next night. Many of 
these groups rely on the generosity of the local community to support their work.

If you would like to show your support, donations of non-perishable food within the best-before date, personal hygiene  
and sanitary items, and money would be greatly appreciated. Please contact or visit any of the groups below to organise  
your donation.

Coastal District Care Centre 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday  |  9am - 12pm
4 Hefron Street Rockingham
0416 413 849

Friends of the Beach BBQ 
Wednesday 5pm 
0411 393 552

St Brendan’s Homeless Respite 
Friday 10am - 1pm 
Safety Bay Scout Hall 
0403 199 186

St Patrick’s Assertive Outreach Service 
Referrals for people experiencing homelessness 
can be made by phone. 
6372 4815

Street Chaplain 
Thursdays by appointment 
0427 427 316

The C.R.E.W. 
Monday and Friday  |  10am - 1pm 
5 Cessnock Way, Rockingham 
0491 684 033

The Salvation Army Rockingham 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday  |  9am - 1pm 
Corner Willmott Drive and Read Street, Cooloongup  
9527 3460



Your Council Members

Important Safety Contacts 
in an Emergency

Disability Access 
and Inclusion
You can access our Disability Access and Inclusion Plan at 
rockingham.wa.gov.au, or contact Customer Services on  
9528 0333 or email customer@rockingham.wa.gov.au. 
Alternative formats (large print, audio) are available on  
request. Hard copies are available at the City’s libraries  
and administration building.

City of Rockingham  
Administration Centre 
Civic Boulevard Rockingham 

p. 9528 0333 e. customer@rockingham.wa.gov.au

Contact us

In an emergency call 
(for hearing impaired) 

 
For non-emergency Police assistance call 

Crime Stoppers 
Rockingham SmartWatch 

State Emergency Service (SES)

000 
106 
 
131 444 
1800 333 000 
1300 657 123 
132 500

Baldivis Ward

Comet Bay Ward

Rockingham/
Safety Bay 
Ward

Rockingham/Safety Bay Ward

Councillor
Mark Jones
0410 844 880
cr.jones@rockingham.wa.gov.au

Councillor
Leigh Liley
9593 8362 
cr.liley@rockingham.wa.gov.au

Councillor
Caroline Hume 
0429 976 440
cr.hume@rockingham.wa.gov.au

Councillor
Dawn Jecks 
0424 598 656
cr.jecks@rockingham.wa.gov.au

Councillor
Craig Buchanan 
0427 931 745
cr.buchanan@rockingham.wa.gov.au 

Councillor
Rae Cottam 
0455 190 138 
cr.cottam@rockingham.wa.gov.au 

Mayor

Baldivis Ward

Deputy Mayor
Hayley Edwards 
0427 719 528
cr.edwards@rockingham.wa.gov.au 

Councillor
Brett Wormall 
0400 040 070
cr.wormall@rockingham.wa.gov.au 

Councillor
Sally Davies 
9528 0333 
cr.davies@rockingham.wa.gov.au

Comet Bay Ward

Councillor
Lorna Buchan 
0420 596 453
cr.buchan@rockingham.wa.gov.au

Councillor
Robert Schmidt 
0415 420 706
cr.schmidt@rockingham.wa.gov.au

Mayor 
Deb Hamblin
0404 895 046
mayor.hamblin@rockingham.wa.gov.au

Visit rockingham.wa.gov.au/
subscribe and opt-in to receive 
an email when each new edition 
is available on our website. 
You can also opt-in to be 
kept informed, and share your 
thoughts, about a wide range of 
strategic topics.  

Read the 
Chronicle 
Online


